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Thoughts from the Superintendent

This month I thought it would be a good idea to focus on another of the opportunities that
we have in this great division.  How many of you keep up with the Northern Utah Division
Layout Tours very ably handled by our own Pete Harmon?  Each month Pete arranges for
the layout of one of our member to be on display.  It's a great way to develop ideas and to
see how others might be doing it.

Well, back in the Winter, Pete asked me to show my Z Scale layout as it had been 5 years
since the last time I had done a layout tour.  Of course, I said that I'd love to do it and gave
it little thought (there was that mountain that I felt compelled to ski down!).  Then, suddenly
there was a month to go and I really was not ready at all.  Steve Moore had given me a
surplus backdrop that I was convinced, but I needed hardboard to support it, then I needed a bit more backdrop
(Kinkos!). Then I had trouble getting my engines to run well.  After that I decided that much of my scenery looked worn
and back.  Out came Rick Luther's static grass application device which corrected a lot of sins.  I then took a very
healthy look at my train room--it was filthy and cluttered beyond belief!.  I secured permission from Carolyn to store all of
my clutter in a spare bedroom--temporarily!  I then completed the requisite cleaning & vacuuming.  Saturday morning I
was assembling trains to run and have huge problems--nothing ran properly!  Then with an hour to go, things fell into
place and, overall, the tour was a success.  Next time I'll start earlier!

I strongly encourage any of you--even those of you with an incomplete layout--to sign up for a layout your with Pete.  It
is very rewarding at the end and you will accomplish an incredible amount in a relatively short time.  Go ahead try it!

Those are my thoughts.  What are yours?  I'd love to hear from you

Jack Chase
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

The March 19th, 2016 event of the Northern Utah Division became a movie event presented
by Steve Moore. Steve featured some interesting and informative videos from Model
Railroad Hobbyist and Model Railroder magazines. Videos presented by Ken Patterson
included such diverse subjects as carving foam, usinig a laser level, photo stacking
software, the new Bachmann E-Z App and BlueRail for running trains, and building a BTS 
structure. Charlie Comstock presented a video on working with MicroEngineering Trackwork
and Cody Grivno presented a video for making broken windows. The only thing missing
was the popcorn!

Many of these videos can be found online at youtube. The following links will lead you to the videos provided by Model
Railroad Hobbyist Magazine are free to view. Additional videos can be found at MR Video Plus form Model Railroader.
MR's video site is a paid for subscription based service.

Charlie Comstock : https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qmE0EiWPQHk
Ken Patterson March 2016 : https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dTV8hjMyMJo 
Ken Patterson August 2015 : https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wb147Y1VIP8&feature=youtu.be
Ken Patterson July 2015 : https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oez9i3sBWKU&feature=youtu.be
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Scratch Building Rolling Stock
Presented by Al Badham

Learn from one of Utah's master model builders the techniques for building beautiful, fine
detailed and award winning rolling stock!

Workshop

Hands-On backdrop painting
Presentation by Gil Bennett

Gil has been painting for 30 years.  During that time he has painted for private collectors,
public and private businesses. He loves to paint trains, or as his friend says "A landscape with a train in it. Come
prepared to amazed and entertained.

PLEASE NOTE: This will be the first event held at our new location. Discovery Gateway, 444 West 100 South, Salt Lake
City 

Workshop

Hands-On Scenery
Presented by Rob Spangler

Learn from one of Utah's master scenery builders! Rob will show us his techniques for
building faboulus scenery. You will be able to take your plywood empire to a realistic

contoured beauty in no time.
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New Members and Renewing Members

According to the latest membership list from Regional (dated Mar 2016), we had the following:

6 New Members 8 Members Renewed
Parker Christensen – 1 year
Laurie and Hector Morazan – 1 year
Grant Fetzer – Rail Pass
Marty Petersen – Rail Pass
Charles Treft – Rail Pass
Douglas Turay – Rail Pass

Alan Anderson
Greg Brubaker
Mike Dean
Lowell Didas
Mark Evans, MMR
Gary Petersen
George Uhlig
Keith Witt

159 Total Members

Since our motto is “Fun, Learning, and Fellowship”, let’s make an effort to give a warm welcome to the newcomers so
they will feel comfortable it joining a new group, especially the Rail Pass folk as they are “testing the waters” as it were
and we want to make sure they feel like they have found a new home and will stick around.

We have some great members who have decided to remain part of our group.  Your continued fellowship and valuable
contributions to the Division are most welcome.

If you have recently joined or renewed and your name doesn’t appear, please be patient, as it sometimes takes a while
for the information to filter down from the national office, through the Regional office, to get to us.

Join the NMRA and enjoy the many benefits of membership.
Want to "test drive" the NMRA for a little while?
Sign up for our 6-month Rail Pass trial membership for only $9.95! Includes 6 months of NMRA
Magazine, plus all regular member benefits (except voting).

Click here to join or renew online.

Geoffrey K Carter
Membership Chair
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
gcarter1945@centurylink.net
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

On April 16th at 10 am to 12 pm, we will be working on the Discovery Gateway children’s museum’s
layout. We need volunteers to help. Please contact me at bholbro1466@earthlink.net. my phone is
801-580-1459.

Blaine Holbrook
Director at Large, Northern Division, NMRA
bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs continue to be an active and viable group.  In March we met at Willard
Johnson's fine layout.  Since our time there last Fall, Willard has made some dramatic
changes including the addition of a very nice staging area.  7 operators are now kept very
busy.  (No, I made no mistakes, but boy was I slow!).

In April I hope to be able to announce a layout shortly.  There is an excellent chance that
it will be N Scale! 

Jack Chase
Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Intermountain Train Expo

To all NMRA modelers!!

We need your help. Our Train show in November is attracting interest and we have had some folks coming from far
away and they are asking for help in finding a place to stay for three nights. This would be in our homes. Do you have a
guest room or two you could donate to our cause? Please contact me at 801-580-1459 if you can help. you can also
email me at bholbro1466@earthlink.net .

We do not expect our members to have to feed these folks but any hospitality would be greatly appreciated. This will
help build our reputation. 

Work on the Intermountain Train Expo continues with meeting and assignments.
We now have a finalized poster that will be posted at various locations and our
new show website is up and running. HELP! While some jobs will no longer be
necessary because of the change in venue, others will require more, much more
manpower.  Please step forward and give us a hand.
 
November 5th & 6th, 2016

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah

Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM
 
Admission: $10.00@ at the door, $8.00@ on-line, $5.00@ special services. 
Children twelve and under free.  (Special services include military, police and fire
personal and their spouse.)

www.intermountaintrainexpo.com
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Achievement Program

You know what one of the best things about being in the NMRA is? I bet you
thought I would say the AP Program! No, that's the second best thing. The best
thing is members helping members. In general I think model railroaders like
sharing and helping others. In other subjects there is often a mystery or a it's
secret how someone does something but not in this hobby! At least not usually.
We like to share and help each other. In fact, every AP Certificate you earn, on
the form you sign saying that you have done the work you are also signing to say
you will help others: "I certify that I have completed all of the requirements for this
Certificate of Achievement as listed above and that I will agree to assist other
members in this subject whenever possible, whether or not they are participants
in the Achievement Program."

That is the best part about filling out the paperwork when completing all the work necessary for a particular certificate.
When I sign my name next to the statement that says I will "assist other members in this subject whenever possible,
whether or not they are participants" in the AP I take that very seriously. I know, as I have said before, that by being
involved in the AP it has helped me to grow and expand my talents and interests. By no means would I consider myself
an expert in a category even after receiving a certificate in that area. I know, however, that I have studied and learned
some things that I had not known about before I started in that area.

I am definitely willing to help others when they have questions. I know that I am not alone. Nearly every railroad modeler
I know is also willing to help. Yes, we all have time constraints with other duties for family and work but when they are
able to they are very willing to share what they know.

One of the fun ways to see, be inspired by what others have done and get to ask questions of others is at layout tours.
Over the last five years I have seen some great layouts in the Northern Utah Division! I really enjoy the opportunity to
get to know the people a little better and get ideas for what I might do someday. It is really cool to see first hand how
someone "tackled" an issue and talked with them about it instead of just reading an article in a magazine. We have had
good success in the past with lots of people attending but lately it seems fewer people are going. Even if I find it a little
inconvenient I make a great effort to be there. I know the layout owner has spent a lot of time preparing for visitors. Plus,
I learn a lot from every layout I visit and it is always, no matter what, one of the best activities I get to do each month! If
you have suggestions on ways to make it better let any one of the Board Members know your thoughts. You can always
send me an email too or use the Contact Us link on our website.

According to the NMRA website, the AP is like "a travel guide[book], to help you on your journey through the world of
model railroading." If that is so, guess who the guides are? They are you and me. We each have something to share
with one another and as we do we can enjoy the journey together.

Jim Wanlass
AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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New Division Rolling Stock

2016 DIVISION CAR
 
The Utah Poultry Producers Association was formed in 1923  to improve the quality of eggs.  The association was very
successful, Utah's "Milk White" Eggs commanded the highest prices in the leading markets of the country.  Most of the
eggs were shipped to market (New York City was a major market) in Utah Poultry Producer refrigerator cars reproduced
in HO scale by Accurail for the Northern Utah Division, NMRA.  We have a photograph with numbers 6198, 6199, 6202
and 6205 and another showing at least nineteen Utah Poultry Producer cars (no numbers are readable).  The Northern
Utah Division car is numbered 6199 and renumbering decals are available.  The renumbering decals include 6198 and
6200-6209 and for those who would like to continue the year car-numbering tradition, 2016. There are thirteen Utah
Poultry cars committed but not paid for and picked up, eight are available. The cars will be available for purchase
and pick-up at the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, event on April 20, 2016. Each car is $35.00 with $5.00 additional for
shipping, if necessary.

To reserve your car please contact Stan Jenning at 801-967-0999 or order from our website
http://northernutahnmra.org/club-car/.
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Modeling Tips and Tricks

A serious discussion about Shingles!
By Rick Luther

Shingles can sometimes be a painful experience for those who are not prepared. Shingles usually appears in a band, a
strip or an area on one or all sides of the roof. Don’t fear there is a known cure for this sometimes devastating problem.

Are there times when you are constructing a new building or revamping an already constructed building, that you need
shingles for the roof? It is one of those things that you can do to make an off the shelf plastic kit have a unique look.
You can purchase shingle strips from the local hobby shop or order them online, but that takes time to get and have on-
hand when you need them.

A method I often use for roof shingles is to make my own. This is certainly cheaper in the long run over purchased
shingles, but can be more time consuming. The time consuming part can be lessen by making your shingles while
enjoying the game, a movie, or catching up on your missed episodes of “Real Housewives” on TV. I read about this tip
somewhere on the internet or in a magazine so I’m not sure who deserves the credit for the original idea.

You will need to first acquire a 5 bladed “Herb Scissors”. These can be easily ordered online from all the usual sources
(Amazon, eBay, etc.).  Locally, these can be purchased from Bed Bath & Beyond, Crate and Barrel or assorted kitchen
supply stores.

Next you will need a supply of paper to make shingles from. I choose a heavier brown craft paper from the craft store.
You could also use brown paper sacks from the grocery store. Do not limit yourself to just a brown color. The
possibilities for different colors are endless depending on if your roof is a wood natural color or painted.

This technique works best for HO or larger scales. Sorry N and Z scales, let me know if you find multi-bladed scissors
that will work.

Begin by measuring out rows 1/4” apart (for HO) on your sheet. Create as many rows as you think you will need for your
project. Take your scissors and cut approximately half way (1/8”) up to the first line. Continue down the entire sheet until
you have a serrated edge. After you have completed the row, take a straight edge and a hobby knife and cut the row off
the sheet at the 1/4” line. Repeat the previous steps until you have enough for the project.

Attach your shingle rows just as you would with any commercial product. You might even remove a few shingles to add
interest or place them at angle as if they are no longer attached. Add weathering and enjoy the visual appeal of your
new roof.

Happy Modeling!
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Division News Items

Ogden Heritage Festival
From Blaine Holbrook

The Northern Utah Division will be bringing at the Locomotive Races, at least two switching puzzles and a loop for the
public to operate to the Ogden Heritage Festival May 14, 2016 10 am to 5 pm at Ogden Union Station.  We obviously
need help to man all the Hands-On activities.  Please signup at the April 16 Event or let Blaine know :
halfcreek9@gmail.com.  If you have helped with any of these activities, you know is can be a LOT of FUN and is also a
great time to promote our Intermountain Train Expo and the Northern Utah Division.

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there
are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at
the March 19 Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Saturday, April 16th from Noon to 4:00 PM
We are having an open house of our layout at 840 North Beck Street in Salt Lake City, Utah.
Everyone is invited!

Visit our website at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org/
or like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Join us April 16 for free train rides from 11am to 3 pm at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber
UT. 

The park offers a large field perfect for picnics or a covered pavillion if you prefer to sit on benches.
There are public restrooms available and a playground for the kids! Be sure to share this event with
others and bring friends and family with!
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2019 NMRA National Convention

2019 NMRA National Convention & Train Show

 

The 2019 National Convention Committee has met and is working on display ideas for the 2016
National Convention in Indianapolis. We will have a booth in Indy promoting the 2019
Convention.  Alan will be headed to Atlanta, February 19th and 20th for the mid-year NMRA
Board meeting and will be meeting with the Meetings and Train Show leaders to discuss some
options and ideas and work on our preliminary 2019 convention budget. We are still looking for a
few leader volunteers to assist in our responsibilities which include:

Layout Tours (location and contact information of interested layout owners)
Rail Activities (location and contact information of railroad related activities)
Non-Rail Activities (locations and contact information of non-railroad related activites)
Volunteer list (We'll need leaders and support people until about a year before when we
need to solicit convention week volunteers)
Clinics are already being lined up, contact information gathered and topics considered.

If you know of someone who has a layout AND is interested in hosting a layout tour, fill out this form here:
https://goo.gl/qzIJzd  (Type the link in your favorite web browser exactly as written)

Our new convention website is up and will be updated with new information. You can view the website at
nmra2019slc.org

Questions, Comments, Suggestions or concerns, please contact Alan Anderson, Convention Chair at
nmra2019slc@outlook.com or call 801-971-5341.

Thank you,
NMRA 2019 SLC Convention team 

There are opportunities to see a convention in action with the following locations for NMRA National Convention sites:

2016: Indianapolis, IN - July 3-10, 2016
2017: Orlando, FL - July 2017
2018: Kansas City, MO - Dates pending
2019: Salt Lake City, UT - July 7-13, 2019 - Sesquicentennial of the driving of the Golden Spike

Alan Anderson
2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Classifieds

Super-V Mini Cradle

The Mini Cradle is just right for Z scale and N scale. The unique V shape gently holds cars and engines in any position
without harming delicate details. The Super-V Mini Cradle measures 12 inches long, 1 inch high, and 2 inches wide.
$5.95 + $2 S/H ea. K.I.S.S. Method Inc. www.kissmethodinc.com. 9199 So. Mountain Laurel Ln. West Jordan UT 84081.
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one
of them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill
by email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old
Children’s Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark
Forslund by phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in
Grantsville. Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic
Union Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their
website at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at
http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State
Street, Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-
8161 Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW
#223. Visit their website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html 

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84
exit #85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm
(from Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather
permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at
http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad
will be located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt
Lake & Western Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000'
of track and we plan to have trains operating by summer-fall  2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-
798-0241 Visit their website at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jack Chase
Assistant Superintendent:    Fred Baney
Treasurer: Stan Jennings
Director-at-Large: Jim Wanlass
Director-at-Large: Steve Moore
Director-at-Large: Geoff Carter
Director-at-Large: Blaine Holbrook
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase
Clinic Coordinator: Stan Jennings
Layout Tours: Pete Harmon
Division Librarian Robert Arnesen
Secretary Janet Jennings
Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the 

New Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley Campus
(Same location as the old Pioneer Valley Hospital)

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
at the Hospital's Administrative Conference Room
3460 South Pioneer Parkway in West Valley City

(4200 West 3500 South)
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Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley 3460 Pioneer Parkway, West Valley City Utah 84120
editor@northernutahnmra.org   

www.northernutahnmra.org 

You are receiving this email because you are registered with Northern Utah Division of NMRA.
Please add editor@northernutahnmra.org to your address book to make sure you don't miss an email.

Forward To A Friend  View Online  Unsubscribe  Report Abuse/Spam

http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.northernutahnmra.org
mailto:jack.r.chase@gmail.com
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DqmE0EiWPQHk
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DdTV8hjMyMJo
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DWb147Y1VIP8%26feature%3Dyoutu.be
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DOez9i3sBWKU%26feature%3Dyoutu.be
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnmra.org%2Fmembership-application-and-renewal
mailto:gcarter1945@centurylink.net
mailto:bholbro1466@earthlink.net
mailto:bholbro1466@earthlink.net
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.intermountaintrainexpo.com
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnorthernutahnmra.org%2Fclub-car%2F
mailto:halfcreek9@gmail.com
mailto:bholbro1466@earthlink.net
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=290539&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgoldenspiketrainclub.org%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=290539&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FGoldenspikeTrainClub%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fgoo.gl%2FqzIJzd
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nmra2019slc.org%2F
mailto:nmra2019slc@outlook.com
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kissmethodinc.com
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2Fnutahnmra%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.emailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Fnl-rss.php%3Fbus_id%3D9496++
mailto:editor@northernutahnmra.org
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=tel%3A
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.northernutahnmra.org
mailto:editor@northernutahnmra.org
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Fforward.php%3Fnl_id%3D299726%26email%3D%7B%24email%7D
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Fnl-output.php%3Fnl_id%3D299726%26bus_id%3D9496%26fill%3Dtrue
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Funsubscribe.php%3Fbus_id%3D9496%26nl_id%3D299726%26email%3D%7B%24email%7D
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fa%2Freport%2Fabuse%3Fn%3D299726%26e%3D%7B%24email%7D
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=299726&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26amp%3Butm_medium%3Dfooter%26amp%3Butm_campaign%3D9496

	emailcontact.com
	Promontory Post - April - Northern Utah Division, NMRA


